Executive Board Conference Call Minutes

April 18, 2008

Present:  Weeks, Beasley, Hunt, McCool 

Guest:  Guerra

1. International Visitor’s Reception

· Caterer will be Sally Ann Catering.  A contract for $18,836, has been signed and accepted, and includes transport, A.V. food, etc. ALA is trying to arrange transport to the Muzeo from the Hyatt, where most international visitors are staying.

· John Hickok is working on music and other details for the reception.

· 206 now registered for reception; 129 of these are paid and the remainder are international registrants who receive complimentary tickets.

· Delin will send out an invitations to international attendees now that the venue is settled.

· Delin will talk with the Reception Committee about doing a brochure.

· Joan may put something about the reception on the blog and website.

2. Room assignment for conference meetings

· Delin now has room assignments.

· Joan will place room assignments on blog.

3. Emerging Leaders

· Robin submitted a report on the Emerging Leaders project to Donna for the minutes.  Board members decided that both Robin’s report and Susan’s report would be included in the minutes. Donna will send board members both Susan’s and Robin’s reports so they can see how the minutes will look with both reports included.
· A report on the Emerging Leaders project will be presented at the Chair’s program in Anaheim.  The Chair’s program will feature librarians from Australia, Lebuto, and Nicaraugua.
· Joan suggested that the IRRT-sponsored participant in the Emerging Leaders project, Kojo Atiso, might look at the Emerging Leaders project online and prepare a report on the difficulties associated with accessing and using the site from his computer in Africa. 
· Joan will send a note to ( Susan or to Kojo) with information about the suggested report  for Koho to complete and submit back.
· Delin will copy forms that Kojo needs for the Annual Conference.

4. International Leads

· Joan will send an e-mail to the Leads Editor asking if she could use some assistance and inquire about the  timeline for the next two issues of Leads.

· Delin indicated she needs the June issue by May 23rd.  The Anaheim  conference schedule will appear in that issue.  Delin will notify Joan when the copy for the June issue arrives in the International Relations Office.

5. Opal Software

Joan attended the first online meeting of the First Friday Roundtable Discussion.  This is a meeting for Roundtable Chairs.  The meeting was held in a virtual meeting room using OPAL.  ALA has an OPA membership and  supports the cost of using the software for ALA meetings.

Joan said use of this virtual meeting room would be a great way to have some international libraries participate in the Chair’s program in Anaheim. The program could be publicized in ALA World, and on the IRRT blog and website.  It would be nice to advertise this before the chair’s program. Joan will send the link to the (Chair’s Program?) Committee.  It is necessary to log on to attend as an observer.  Instant Messenger can be used to send and receive messages during the virtual meeting.

100 people can participate simultaneously in the virtual meeting room.   Language barriers and time differences are possible constraints associated with using OPAL for international meetings. Conversations can be saved for later viewing.  A virtual meeting participant must download the OPAL program, and have an internal or external mike, and Internet high-speed connection.

The Advocacy Link may also be using OPAL.

6. Fund-raising.

There has been discussion of a fundraising project to coincide with IRRT’s 60th anniversary in 2009. People could be encouraged to contribute to an IRRT 60th Anniversary fund.  Another fundraising idea is to publish a 60th anniversary conference booklet for which paid advertisements could be taken.

Donna will contact Keith Brown about details related to the ALA Endowment, and will talk with Susan and Jeannette about their activities related to fundraising for IRRT.

7. WIKI

Joan has tried to upload all reports to the WIKI.  She will work with Robin to load the Executive Board agenda for 2008 and Minutes from midwinter on the web site.

8. Survey of Library Schools

Judith reported that she has started looking at library and information science school websites to compile information regarding the schools’ international activities.  She thinks this may be a viable method to collect most of the needed information.  Some phone calls may be necessary.

